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1. Our non-profit organization is fairly new, but we have been providing services related 

to the proposal for many years. Our client-base is small and mainly family, friends and 

associates. We do not have a facility but help people in need find housing both 

temporary and permanent. Would we be considered for an opportunity to become a 

Program Proposer? 

 

Yes, any non-profit that can meet the contract requirements and can that deliver the services 

as described in the RFP is eligible to be a Proposer this RFP. A facility is not required. If 

your Proposal is successful, you would be required to use our HMIS and Coordinated Entry 

systems and any clients served would be referred from the Allegheny Link. This would cause 

your client-base to expand and any family, friends or associates would need to be referred 

through the Allegheny Link to be served. As an organization that is fairly new, you may want 

to review the following guide to familiarize yourself with HUD and the CoC before applying: 

https://www.hudexchange.info/resources/documents/CoCProgramIntroductoryGuide.pdf. 
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